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PETERBOROUGH

‘ CITY COUNCIL

RURAL NORTH NEIGHBOURHOOD COMMITTEE
WEDNESDAY 19 SEPTEMBER 2012 - 7PM
John Clare Primary School, West Street, Helpston, Peterborough, PE6 7DU

This Neighbourhood Committee will start with a ward forum at 6.30pm. This will be
a chance for you to talk to your ward Councillor about any issues which are
affecting your area

Exhibition for the following will also be on display from 6 to 7 pm with an
opportunity for questions and answers from Officers:

* PCC Transport and Infrastructure Planning Team — plans for future schemes and
projects; and
» Enterprise Peterborough’s Waste Management Team — roll out of new food waste bins

AGENDA

1. Apologies for absence Chairman
To receive any apologies from members unable to attend the meeting

2. Declarations of Interest and Whipping Declarations Chairman

At this point Members must declare whether they have an interest, whether
personal or prejudicial, in any of the items on the agenda. Members must
also declare if they are subject to their party group whip in relation to any
items under consideration.

3. Minutes from the previous meeting Chairman

To agree the minutes of the last meeting

4, Open Session All

An opportunity for any member of the public, elected and co-opted
members of the Neighbourhood Committee to raise anything that affects
your area and to suggest items for future meetings

5. Matters For Committee Decision All

Proposals and voting for the allocation of the capital budget of
£25,000



6. Matters of Interest Relevant to the Committee
a) Super Fast Broadband for Peterborough

A discussion lead by Heather Darwin on bringing superfast broadband
to rural Peterborough

b) A discussion on Rural Exception Sites promoting affordable
housing for local people in rural areas

7. Next Meeting

The date of the next meeting will be on 12 December 2012 and the venue
will be confirmed

Heather Darwin
(Business
Transformation
Manager)

Mark Deas
(Rural Housing
Enabler, Cambs

ACRE)

Committee Members:
Councillors:

Clir David Over (Chairman) - Barnack ward;

Clir David Harrington (Vice Chairman), - Newborough ward
Clirs David Sanders, Dale McKean - Eye and Thorney ward
Clir Peter Hiller - Northborough ward

Clirs Diane Lamb, John Holdich - Glinton and Wittering ward

Standing Invitees:

For enquiries about your Neighbourhood Committee or about this meeting please contact:
Neighbourhood Manager: Julie Rivett on 01733 864080 E-mail: julie.rivett@peterborough.gov.uk

Democratic Services: Karen S Dunleavy on 01733 452233 E-mail
karen.dunleavy@peterborough.gov.uk




All members of the public in NORTHBOROUGH, BARNACK, GLINTON AND

WITTERING, NEWBOROUGH and EYE AND THORNEY wards are invited

to attend a meeting of their Neighbourhood Committee
on Wednesday 19 September 2012 at 7.00 pm at

John Clare Primary School

STANDING INVITATIONS

NAME

REPRESENTING

Lynne Betteridge

Cambridgeshire Fire & Rescue Service

Inspector Rob Hill

Cambridgeshire Police

PCSO Aimee Hunter

Cambridgeshire Police

Denham Hughes

Children’s Services

Steve Dumbrell / Michael Bruce

Cross Keys Homes

Chris Campling

NHS Peterborough

David Bacon NHS Peterborough
Gary Goose Safer Peterborough Partnership
A E Hovell Thorney Community Association
Alan Eagle Glinton Community Association
Tammy Tushingham Helpston & Etton Community Association
Di Parkin Eye Community Association

Andy Bagworth

Maxey Community Association

Mrs Carole Robinson

Newborough & Borough Fen Community
Association

Linda Smith

Northborough Community Association

Parish Councils within the area
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PETERBOROUGH

‘ CITY COUNCIL

RURAL NORTH NEIGHBOURHOOD COMMITTEE

(AREA NORTH AND WEST 1)

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 20 JUNE 2012, 7.00 pm
AT NEWBOROUGH VILLAGE HALL, PETERBOROUGH

Members Present:

Barnack

Eye and Thorney
Glinton and Wittering

Northborough
Newborough

Co-opted Members Present:
Ailsworth Parish Council

Bainton and Ashton Parish Council
Deeping Gate Parish Council
Glinton Parish Council

Helpston Parish Council

Peakirk Parish Council

Thorney Parish Council

Ufford Parish Council

Officers Present:

Julie Rivett
Laura Almond

Gemma Wildman

Alex Daynes

Others Present:

Councillor Over

Councillors McKean and Sanders
Councillors Holdich and Lamb
Councillor Hiller

Councillor Harrington (Vice Chairman)

Councillor Richard Perkins
Councillor Nicola Clough

Councillor Jane Hill

Councillor Denis Batty

Councillor Joe Dobson

Councillor Sally-Ann Jackson
Councillors Pat Murphy and J Brooks
Councillor Marian Brown

Neighbourhood Manager, PCC

Assistant Neighbourhood Manger, North and West, PCC
Principal Strategic Planning Officer, PCC

Senior Governance Officer, PCC

2 other members of the public attended the meeting representing Eye Community Association and

Eye Youth.

ITEM

. Apologies for
Absence

DISCUSSION AND ACTIONS ACTION

Apologies were received from Eye Parish Council, Henry Clark from
Peakirk Parish Council and John Bartlett from Thorney Parish Council.

Declarations of
Interest

There were no declarations of interest.

Minutes from
the Previous
Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 1 March 2012 were approved as a
true and accurate record.

Open Session

No issues were raised for discussion

Matters for
Committee
Decision

a) Election of Vice Chairman

Clir Harrington proposed by ClIr Hiller and this was seconded by Clir




Holdich. No other nominations were received. Clir Harrington to be vice
chairman for the 2012/13 municipal year.

Matters of
Interest
Relevant to the
Committee

a) Statement of Community Involvement

Gemma Wildman introduced information about the SCI and how
communities and local groups could become involved in establishing
planning documents for the area in which they live including
Neighbourhood Plans and Community Action Plans. Council assistance
was available to establish the plans but financial costs and other more
detailed work was for the local groups to undertake. The proposals were
currently out for public consultation until 5 July.

Comments and response to questions included:

e Gemma Wildman - all options in the document involve
community groups to develop them. Julie Rivett — the
Community Action Plan should be community led too, not by
PCC but very much in partnership;

o GW - The document requires pre-application consultation with
the community to determine acceptability for larger applications
of 200 houses or a similarly large development. Clir Hiller —
consultation on planning applications would also continue much
as it is now. For any size development, developers would be
encouraged to consult locally first to pick up issues early on in
the process;

o Clir Hiller — if a developer wanted to build outside a village
envelope, the application would be processed as it would be
now. The Local Plan, 2005, and Core Strategy determined
village envelopes. Not allowed development outside envelope
unless outstanding circumstances. Gemma Wildman — must still
comply with existing local policies for the area;

o Clir Hiller — If a village wanted to develop land, it could approve
or allocate an area for development in a Neighbourhood
Development Order;

e Gemma Wildman — It could be set out in each plan how long it
would last. Normal time span could be 15 years but it would be
for the neighbourhood to set the time;

e Gemma Widman - currently seeking clarification from
government on what size development would ensure community
consultation. There was still a 21 day consultation period for all
planning applications. ClIr Hiller — planning consultation not the
same as being approached directly and pre-consultation;

¢ Gemma Wildman — any developments would have to contribute
to and meet housing requirements of the Core Strategy. The Site
Allocations Document gives indicative number for each site, for
developers to show how they would meet this. The new plans
could state the type of housing that was wanted in the village;

e Gemma Wildman - currently PCC could only accept two
neighbourhood plans per year for assessment and development
but four neighbourhood forum plans. Would then have a waiting
list but could increase budgetary provision if demand a was high;

e CliIr Hiller — all applications would have to go through the normal
planning process;

e Marian Brown — if a long queue, can one be done within the ward
and put supplementary pages in for each parish to reduce cost.




No need to do any other plan except Nhood Plan. GW - If a
village has a supplementary planning document (SPD), there
may not be a need for a full Neighbourhood Plan. The SPD
could include more in the existing SPD for villages. Could have a
ward based/wide neighbourhood plan if desired to share the
work. Julie Rivett — More detail could also be added to
Community Action Plans;

o Clir McKean - if a neighbourhood plan included
provision/facilities needed for villages, how put in plan to get
budget? JR — Community facilities such as sports, parks etc and
the need for them in villages could be covered by the CAP as
long as the need for them was identified. Gemma Wildman —
Neighbourhood Plan is about land so would only be able to say
what pieces of land would be used for;

o Clir Over — cost would be too high for most villages. SPD,
already exists and supported. An attachment to SPD on vision
for village could be done? Gemma Wildman - yes; and

e ClIr Over — regarding social and economic strength of the village,
could use CAP but also CAP for some planning issues.

ClIr Holdich leaves.

b) Neighbourhood Committee Budget 2012/13

Julie Rivett tabled information on spending in the previous year and
progress on projects and requested how this year's budget should be
spent. Should it be divided five ways for each ward?

Comments and responses to questions included:

e Julie Rivett — only Capital projects could receive the money.
Usually capital projects cost more, however, many were
contributions to larger capital projects so were permitted;

¢ Julie Rivett — Playschool landscaping work around £15k sounds
acceptable but landscaping not always clear what it involves.
Would have to discuss with finance colleagues;

o Julie Rivett — The spending should not create more revenue
costs unless prior agreement from that department such as
Highways;

e ClIr Sanders — support ongoing split of the £25k five ways fro
each ward. ClIr Lamb, seconded this proposal. All members
agree.

o Julie Rivett — please send spending proposals to ward councillors
who will send the ones they select to the Neighbourhood
manager to validate; and

e Clir McKean — not always a lot of money so more in the funding
from council would be more beneficial.

c) Question and Answer Session — National Planning Policy
Framework

Clir Hiller was available to answer any questions on the NPPF.
e ClIr Hiller — if more protection of green land and opens spaces

was needed, this could be done achieved, possibly with a
Supplementary Planning Document. Gemma Wildman — could




be done through a Neighbourhood Plan or an addition to a SPD.
CliIr Hiller — any planning application, including any on the Peakirk
Wildfowl Trust site, would be based on their merits. Would like to
see that site protected. Replacing existing buildings with a
similar one would be difficult to refuse;

¢ Gemma Wildman — The open space strategy was an evidence
document to show open spaces, but adds to the Planning
Policies DPD to show where the open space is so would not build
on that open space;

e CliIr Hiller — Even though the NPPF was now adopted, it is not
possible to just develop open land. Mainly continue the planning
processes that were already in place; and

o Clir Hiller — the NPPF was compatible with the Core Strategy.
Government has approved the Core Strategy. Gemma Wildman
— Core strategy written on government guidelines and is
compliant with NPPF. CliIr Hiller — confident won’t be challenged
on Core Strategy or Local Plan.

d) Work Plan

Those members and public present were requested to suggest agenda
items for future meetings. These included:

September — finance/budget item.

Jo Dobson — ‘what is a village?’. Quality of life in villages to be
maintained. Need to define what is a rural area or a village to form a
policy to adopt or define this. Julie Rivett — the overarching Rural
Community Action Plan would be a strategic plan to influence rural policy

February —

Clir Over — many local wildlife and natural areas, could each be
connected by a wildlife corridor as a northern boundary for the city?
Don’t have to own the land but could link them. If a link in a greater
wildlife corridor it could further protect the site. Sally-Anne Jackson to
present proposals at the February meeting. Clir McKean — Eye also has
sites. Consider wind farm development too. Outside village envelope is
lower rates of land price.

CliIr Hiller — Local spending items for village should come to this meeting,
not be directed to the full council budget process. Sally — should ask for
increased budget?

JD

SJ

7. Next Meeting

The next meeting was to be held on 19" September 2012, venue to be
confirmed.

The meeting closed at 8.15 pm

Item

Action Responsible By when

Work Plan

Define what is a village — characteristics, | Clir Joe Dobson September

economy, social functions etc meeting

Work Plan

Identify possibility of linking wildlife sites in
the area.

Clir S-A Jackson February
meeting




Rural North Neighbourhood Committee Agenda ltem: 5

19 September 2012 Public Report

CAPITAL BUDGET ALLOCATION 2012/13

RECOMMENDATIONS

FROM: Julie Rivett, Neighbourhood Manager (North and West)

That this Neighbourhood Committee:

1.
2.
3. Agrees to a reduction in the individual allocations should the approved proposals exceed the

Considers the proposals for allocation of the capital budget of £25,000 for 2011/12;
Approves the proposals which will receive an allocation of the budget;

£25,000 budget, to be determined by the Neighbourhood Manager; and
Agrees that the Neighbourhood Manager will be responsible for determining the final detail of the
project in consultation with ward councillors and other relevant parties.

1.1

2.1

2.2

2.3

3.1

3.2

PURPOSE

This report sets out proposals for allocating the capital budget of £25,000 for 2012/13 for the
Rural North Neighbourhood Committee.

LINKS TO THE SUSTAINABLE COMMUNITY STRATEGY, COMMNITY ACTION PLAN AND
DELEGATIONS

Neighbourhood Committees should contribute across the full range of Sustainable Community
Strategy priorities, which are:

e Creating opportunities — tackling inequalities (Safer / Stronger)

e Creating strong and supportive communities (Safer / Stronger)

e Creating the country’s environment capital (Greener / Cleaner)

e Delivering substantial and sustainable growth (Safer / Stronger)

The proposed projects represent interventions that directly support priorities within the
Community Action Plan a) improving parks and opens spaces b) improving local community
facilities

This report is for the committee to consider under its delegated executive function 3.13.5, ‘to

determine the investment of identified and delegated funding to support local priorities
contained within the Community Action Plan’.

CAPITAL BUDGET ALLOCATION 2012/13

The following projects have been proposed by Members. Approval for each will be subject to
the projects being costed within budget. Projects unable to be funded this year will
automatically be re-prioritised within the Community Action Plan for future consideration:

The combined estimated cost of the proposed capital projects is as follows:

Glinton and Wittering Ward — Proposed by Clir Diane Lamb and Clir John Holdich




41

5.1

Castor — Traffic calming project — Approximately £2000

The works comprise two, 1.5m wide build-outs to slow traffic entering and leaving the new
estate at the top of Clay Lane in Castor.

Glinton — Contribution towards Traffic calming project — Approximately £2500

The works comprise of the installation of traffic calming measures in Lincoln Road, Glinton.

Northborough Ward — Proposed by Clir Peter Hiller

Deeping Gate — Village Heritage Information Sign — Approximately £1000

Installation of an interpretive panel along the riverside which will show the heritage of the
village, a map and details of the walks along the towpath. The sign will be designed by the
village

Maxey — Car Park Improvements at the Village Hall — Approximately £4000

A grant to Maxey Village Hall as a contribution towards improvements to their car park. This
will compliment the work previously arranged by them to install parking bays for disabled drivers

Barnack Ward — Proposed by Clir David Over

Bainton and Ashton — Purchase of Mower — Approximately £900

A grant to the Parish Council as a contribution towards the purchase of a sit-on lawn mower for
use in the ward

Ufford — Purchase of Speed Awareness Sign — Approximately £900

A grant to Ufford Parish Council as a contribution towards the purchase of a speed activated
awareness sign. The existing two signs on the other approach roads to the village have made
a substantial contribution to reducing the speed of traffic entering Ufford and this will assist with
further traffic calming through the village.

Barnack and Pilsgate - Purchase of Gates and improve access to Sports Pavillion -
Approximately £900

A grant to Barnack and Pilsgate Parish Council to improve the access to the new village sports
pavilion. This would purchase some gates rather than the existing chain and finish of the new
site.

Newborough — Proposed by Clir David Harrington
Newborough — Purchase of Equipment for Newborough Skate Park - £5000
A grant to the Newborough Skate Park Committee to buy equipment for the skate park

Eye and Thorney Ward — Proposed by Clir David Sanders and Clir Dale McKean

Thorney — Extension to cemetery sanctum — Approximately £2500

A grant to Thorney Parish Council as a contribution towards extending the sanctum in Thorney
cemetery. This is the area where cremated remains are laid to rest.

Eye - Traffic Calming and verge protection - £2500

Installation of traffic calming measures and verge protection outside the school in Eye. This will
run alongside a road safety campaign to address a panel priority of preventing dangerous and
inconsiderate parking outside the school

CONSULTATION

The final spend recommendations have been discussed with all elected members and Parish
Councils, together with relevant service areas that will take on the project management to
implement once spends have been fully approved.

REASONS

The budget assigned to Neighbourhood Committees was assigned specifically to spend on
projects which address priorities from the communities for each Neighbourhood Committee
area. To enable the £25K to be spent within this financial year Members were asked to bring
forward capital spend projects which helped to meet some of these emerging priorities. This
active Member involvement ensures the money is spent on the most appropriate projects to
benefit communities.



6.1

7.1

8.1

10.

ALTERNATIVE OPTIONS

Not to spend the money. This would lead to proposed local projects not receiving funding
resulting in no benefit to the local area.

IMPLICATIONS

The proposed projects represent interventions that directly support priorities within the
Community Action Plan a) improving parks and opens spaces b) improving facilities for young
people).

All proposed projects relate to capital expenditure but may have revenue implications for on-
going maintenance. In all cases where this applies, agreement has been made with the
respective service area to absorb these costs.

NEXT STEPS
If the proposals set out are agreed, the Neighbourhood Manager will be responsible for
ensuring the project is delivered and spend is allocated in a timely manner and in accordance

with the Council’s Financial Regulations. A regular monitoring report will be provided for
Members to be able to scrutinise progress and measure the impact of the investment.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS

Used to prepare this report, in accordance with the Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985

N/A

APPENDICES

N/A
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